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Recommendation
 WHEREAS 2014 enhancement budget options with permanent
budget implications must have a Council Committee report and
approval before the end of September; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater
Sudbury approve the submission of a 2014 enhancement budget
option for the Finance and Administration Committee
consideration to provide an annual operating grant to the Club
Amical du Nouveau Sudbury. 

Finance Implications
 If approved, a budget option for an annual operating grant of
$14,000 will be prepared for the consideration of the Finance and
Administration Committee during 2014 budget deliberations. 

Background
The Club Amical du Nouveau Sudbury is located at 553 Lavoie Street, Sudbury, Ontario. The Club Amical du Nouveau
Sudbury represents over 500 elderly Francophone members. Members of the club can participate in activities such as
billiards, theatre, indoor carpet bocce, bowling, curling, yoga, exercise, darts, shuffleboard, arts and crafts as well as
workshops on the benefits of proper nutrition and physical and mental well being. The Club Amical du Nouveau
Sudbury has recently lost a major tenant which had rented a portion of the building which assisted with providing
additional revenues to operate the facility. The Administrative Council is committed to raising funds to assist with the
operating costs. The Administrative Council will be expanding the facility (former leased space) in order to increase
programming opportunities for the members. The Administrative Council is requesting financial support from the City to
assist with the annual operating cost of the facility.

The Club Amical du Nouveau Sudbury has been in contact with representatives from the Ministry of Health and
Long-Term Care in regards to funding consideration under the Elderly Person's Centers Act.  The Ministry has
requested that the Club Amical du Nouveau Sudbury receive grant funding approval from the City prior to submitting
their grant request.
 
The City provides annual operating grants to a number of Senior Citizens Centres and Community Centres. The
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The City provides annual operating grants to a number of Senior Citizens Centres and Community Centres. The
following is a summary of the annual operating grants.
 
a)    Senior Citizens Centres :
 
In accordance with the provisions of the Elderly Person’s Centres Act which is mandated under the Ministry of Health
and Long-Term Care, the City contributes annually to the maintenance and operating costs of the approved Senior
Citizens Centres in the amount of up to 20% of the Centre’s operating costs. The following is a summary of the
approved Senior Citizens Centres including the yearly grant allocation:
 
·       Club Accueil Age d’Or – Azilda - $14,100
·       Nickel Centre Seniors Club - $6,700
·       Rayside-Balfour Senior Craft Shop - $5,700
·       Club Accueil Age d’Or – Hanmer - $17,080
·       Onaping Falls Golden Age Club - $9,527
·       One Eleven Senior Citizen Centre Inc. - Sudbury - $12,000
·       Parkside OACS - $12,000
·       Club 50 - Chelmsford - $12,000
 
b)    Community Centres :
 
The following six (6) Community Centers receive an annual operating grant of $14,000.00.
 
·       Wahnapitae Community Centre
·       Skead Community Centre
·       Panage Road Playground Association
·       Beaver Lake Community Centre
·       Carol Richard Park Community Centre
·       Kukagami Campers Association
 
2014 Budget Options
 
For 2014, enhancement budget options with permanent budget implications must have a Council Committee report and
approval before the end of September.

  


